Community bulletin

ALMAN	AC	Lighting
Date		Time
April 27.		.6:28
May 4.		.7:36
		.7:42
May 18		. 7:50

Membership Drive in Full Swing

Annual Bazaar Begins April 21 In report to the Membership Committee for contributions to the Record Crowds Are Expected United Magen David Organizations, Abe Sultan, chairman of the Drive, urged that contributions be sent in during the next four weeks.

Recognizing that certain contributors have traditionally sent in their donations in different times during the year, Mr. Sultan made a strong appeal for contributions now. "In order to maintain the large budget that the United Organization has undertaken," he stated, "it is absolutely essential that large sums of money be collected now." He requested the cooperation of the entire community.

The Membership Drive was organized as one of the most important sources for financing the work of the newly organized Magen David Organizations. The agencies which depend on the United are: The Magen David Yeshiva, Magen David Community Center, Magen David Hebrew Institute, and the Maoz and Near East Jewish Aid Society.

Joseph Ashear is president of the United Organizations. Members of this committee are: David Bibi, Selim Shweky, Sam Sutton, Meyer Safdeye, Moe Esses, Ralph assisted by Morris Kassab.



Mothers' Day Luncheon Planned for May 8

The Parent-Teachers Association, under the chairmanship of Ann Shabot, has planned a Mothers' Day Luncheon and Card Party. It will be held in the Social Hall of the Center on Tuesday, May 8th, at 12 P.M. A special children's fashion show will be presented by one of our leading children's shops.

Shamah, Abe Sultan, Isaac Shalom, Joseph Ashear, Abe Rudy. Abe Shamah, Nissim Shalom, Joe Mark Benon, Bert Dweck, Isaac Tawil, Isaac Gindi, Charles An-Matalon, Isaac Goldman, and toky, Abdo Sultan, Moe Tawil, Jack Abadi. The committee is

The P.T.A. is sponsoring the Year Book for the graduating class, which is to each graduate as important as his diploma. By attending you will be supporting this project. All mothers are cordially in-

vited. The admission is \$2.50 per person. Come and bring your friends along.

Tickets are now available, SO GET YOURS NOW!

MANY THANKS

The Magen David Community deeply indebted to a small group of outstanding communal leadership, through whose generosity and support the creation of the United Magen David Organizations was made possible.

The persons and firms listed below provided three year loans amounting to a total of more than

Ades Brothers, Ashear Brothers, Aqua-Sheen (Sam Hara), David Bibi. Dumont Handkerchief Co., Sam Dushey, Eli Dweck. Abraham Esses & Sons, Flug & Nasar, Sam-uel Franto, Isaac Gindi, Selim Gindi, Hy Haddad & Brothers. David Mishaan, A. Bert Shabot, Don't delay— call Don Gel- Isaac Shalom, Nissim Shalom, A.

The fourth annual Bazaar of the Magen David Community will be underway beginning April 21 and ending April 29. The Bazaar will feature merchandise at greatly reduced prices, exciting enter-tainment, and door prizes. A special gift of a big color Television set will be given away the last day of the Bazaar.

Months of labor and unlimited time have been given into the preparation of the Bazaar, according to Saul Sutton, general Chairman of the project, in which various committees have followed through a systematic campaign of approaching every possible merchant for contributions of eartons of merchandise.

The Bazaar will be open every night except Friday at 8:30 P.M. Bargain hunters can look forward to sensational buys in all lines of merchandise from luggage and gift ware to pots and pans and clothing. The Snack Bar of the Center will be open for drinks, cake, candy, and ice

The entire proceeds of the Bazaar will go to the newly created United Magen David Organizations which supports the Yeshiva, Center, Talmud Torah, and the Near East and Moaz charities.

A special appeal is being sent out to our community for Bazaar workers during the evening. Many people are needed to cover our many booths. If you can give an evening or two, please call Carl Lampner at the Center, BE.

Assisting Mr. Sutton are Joe Chira, recently appointed as Co-Chairman and Joe Bigio, who will act as the general floor manager during the week of the Ba-

YESHIVA REGISTRATION STARTS

The Yeshiva started its Registration for the coming New Term 1956-57 for the Kindergarten and Grade 1 A. Registration is also considered to all other classes for those pupils whose English and Hebrew are on the same level.

Day Camp & Summer Nursery Registration Opens

A greater and better Day Camp is being planned for this Summer. Exciting new activities and a season full of healthy fun will mark the third year of the Magen David Camp program.

The dates of the camp has been set at July 2-Aug. 24th, a full eight week season, jam-packed with all kinds of activities; swimming

trips, cookouts, athletics, arts and crafts, singing, dancing, dra-

A limited number of children be on "a first come—first served"

day camp and summer nursery school is already underway. We are more day camp applicants able to those interested for an than day camp room. The pri- additional nominal fee. ority perind for last year's day campers ends April 26th, 1956.

Our procedure is simple, A telmatics, nature study, parties, and ephone call to the Center office is all that's required to secure an appointment. The appointment can be accepted. Registration will will be arranged at your convenience: for either afternoons from Registration this year for the 3:30-5:00, or evenings from 7:00-9:00 P.M. throughout the week.

This year our fees include the have advanced our registration day camp fee, Center membership, schedule to afford our last year's Health Insurance, T-shirt and Cap. day campers a special priority A deposit of \$25.00 will be reperiod for registering. Past ex- quired upon registration. In addiperience has indicated that there tion, pick-up service will be avail-

ler, Program Director, BE 6-6587. D. Sutton & Sons.

Community Bulletin c/o Magen David Community Center 34 Avenue P
Brooklyn 4, N. Y.
Telephones: BEnsonhurst 6-6587
and CLoverdale 9-2827

Editorial Staff

Shirley Antoky Norma Azar Miriam Cohen

Elayne Gindi Sally Grazi Bee Shweky

Effy Shweky

Advertising Manager Esther Barry

The COMMUNITY BULLETIN is a publication of the United Magen David Fund, Inc., which is comprised of the Magen David Yeshivah, Magen David Community Center, Magen David Hebrew Institute (Talmud Torah), United Kuppnt (Maoz) and Near East Aid Society.

> President Joseph Ashear Executive Director Carl Lampner

A Tribute

There are times in this busy growth of a community that a pause must be taken to acknowledge the devotion and self- sacrifice of the leaders, both men and women, who have contributed most to its development and advancement.

It is not easy to be a conscientious community leader. Not only does it involve a great deal of time, often time which he is unable to give, to the extent of even neglecting his business. It also involves unlimited energy to carry a community responsibility . . . and how many leaders have sacrificed their health for their community . . . and it also takes "guts' -the strength to face disappointment, lack of honesty, and even condemnations at the hands of "rival" fellow leaders.

But this, then, is what it takes to be a real, devoted, and honest worker for a community. A great leader does not look to see whether others are working, too. He doesn't find excuses to avoid responsibility . . . and when he accepts a responsibility he accepts it with a full heart and a determination to see it through,

And in the end . . . our community leader may be an awfully tired man or woman . . . but he can be proud of his accomplishments and feel the lasting inner warmth of a highly satisfying job well done.

So, for our whole community. we sing our praises to these men and women, builders of our community . . . living examples of the great moral heights to which man can climb.

... Center News...

New Center Board Elected

Through a mail ballot sent to its Young Adult and Adult members, the Center elected 25 members to its Board of Directors for the year, 1956.

Newly elected for the first time were: for Young Adults-Norman Greenberg, Mac E. Tawil, Claire Grazi, and Julia Mamiye; for the Adults—Sam Cattan and Bob Grazi. Other members re-elected were: Jean Haddad, Shirley Senior, Mac Haddad. Joe Saff, and Saul Sutton.

Serving the rest of their term are the following: Eli Ashkenazi, Shirley Beyda, Harriet Cohen, Morris Cotton, Lou Diamond, Mal Dweck, Joe M. Gindi, Pauline Grazi, Maurice Rahmey, Abe Rudy. Walter Serure, Abe Shalo, Alice Shalom and Abdo Sultan.

Joseph Ashear, Norman Jemal, Morris Levy. Isaac Matalon, Isaac Shalom, Abe Sultan, continue as permanent members of the Board as Honorary Presidents.

At its next meeting the Center Board will elect its officers. One of the first items the new Board will consider is the change in the emphasis of its work through the creation of the United Organization and an evaluation of the progress of its program and membership.

The retiring members of the Board were congratulated for their great and untiring efforts spent during the past year. Mr. Isaac Matalon, retiring President and beloved of our entire community, was given an overwhelming ovation for his great contribution to the Center and the leadership he provided in the formation of the United Magen David Organizations.

New Adult Club Born

Club 52, as it was named, is the new Adult Club in the community. It joins the Center family of clubs to serve the older adults of our community in their recreational and educational needs.

The Club will meet regularly every Saturday night and at other designated times. Catered refreshments will be served. The Club will mret in the Adult Lounge of the Magen David Communiv Center.

The Club came into being as a result of numerous requests by our older citizens for a place they could socialize on Saturday nights and have catered snacks for their refreshments.

Morris Cotton is credited with being the father of the Club 52. It was through his tireless efforts and leadership that the Club came into being, Good luck, Club 52!

New Young Adult Council Officers

The Young Adult Council Chairman, Claire Grazi called the meeting to order with a calculated gleam in her eye. She was about to relinquish her position as Chairman and continue her activities as a Young Adult representative to the Board of Directors. The meeting was spirited as most of the newly elected Council members were in attendance.

The following were elected as officers: President, David Sutton; Vice President, Jack Harary; Recording Secretary, Sarah Wellman; Corresponding Secretary, Julie Sultan; Financial Coordinator. Carl Lampner | Jack Greenberg.

The following were elected to the Board of Directors: Norman Greenberg, Mac Tawil, Julia Mamiye. Claire Grazi.

The Council tendered its warm appreciation and thanks to the outgoing administration for their diligent efforts on behalf of the Young Adult membership. They expressed the feeling they would look to the past Council leadership for support and guidance and help.

The Outgoing Administration: President, Claire Grazi; Vice President, Carole Tawil; Recording Secretary, Julie Sultan, Corresponding Secretary, Julie Mamiye; Financial Cooridnator, David

"Father's Been to Mars"

The house lights dimmed and the curtains were raised for the opening performance of "Father's Been to Mars," presented by the Young Adult Community Theatre of the Magen David Community Center. A crowd of 200 people witnessed a well rehearsed presentation about an over-stimulated T.V. performer and his family in a series of delightfully farcical situations. The audience laughed uproariously as they followed the actions of Al Azar and his family; Annette Sultan, Adele Esses and Molly Abady get involved with "Martian Madness." Sarah Sutton depicting a model maid had them in stitches while Frieda Gindi, Diana Grazi and Ruth Kassin emulated a perfect example of a stereotyped sewing circle. Morris Ashear's interpretation of a young man in love though not ready to say it had the female observers sighing wistfully. Not to be outdone were Joyce Mizrahi, the sophisticated siren of evil and Norman Greenberg, the ulcerated T.V. Executive.

The show was very well received and indicated a high level of native talent. Much credit belongs to Stanley Bernstein, the Director who was able to guide our talented performers in presenting a fine show.

First on Tap

April 28, Saturday night in the Main Hall. The Young Adult Council will sponsor an Arabian Night Knobe for all Young Adults in the community. It will be complete including the trimmings. It will feature Bakar and a Syrian Orchestra. It will include all your favorite Syrian delicacies with drinks available. In short, music, food and drinks. You will be approached in advance to purchase a ticket. We know you want to come but would appreciate your commitment as early as possible. Admission in advance \$3.50 per person and for non-members at the door \$5.00.

Sisterhood Theatre Party Scores

In one of its most successful Theater Parties. our community went to see the smash-hit musical of many a year, 'My Fair Lady.'

The fair ladies and gallant gentlemen of our community are still talking about the wonderful and exciting evening they enjoyed.

Hundreds of our people attended, making this year's Theater Party an outstanding social as well as a financial success. Orchids to the Magen David Sisterhood for sponsoring the affair, and tons of praise to Sophie Chabbot for trying the impossible and succeeding, and to Ann Shahot for assisting



"The" Perfect Day

The Spring Social Season was initiated on Tuesday, April 10th, with a simply terrific Luncheon-Fashion Show at the Park Inn Hotel.

At the conclusion of a delicious luncheon, Ray Ashear introduced the fashion show. The most gorgeous and fabulous fashions, (from bathing suits to cocktail dresses and fur wraps) were modeled by our own; Flora Arking, Freda Bibi, Julie Esses, Evelyn Sasson, Natalie Shalem, Gloria Sitt, Jeanette Sutton, Gloria Tawil. The ladies looked charming and appeared as professional models. A natural poise and beauty enhanced each model's performance.

Following the fashion show, the ladies retired to the card room. Approximately 300 women attended and we gathered from conversations all around the room very favorable comments about the affair.

Meeting Scheduled on Sex Education

On Tuesday evening, May 1st, a very interesting and educational evening has been plauned by the Parent-Teachers Association.

Our prominent speaker, Mr. Daniel Wieder, has his B.A. in Psychology from Brooklyn College; M.A. in Psychology and Guidance from New York University. He was Instructor in Remedial Reading at Farleigh Dickinson College. Mr. Wieder will enlighten us on the subject of when and how to tell our children about Sex.

Time will be alloted, so that questions can be asked by the audience. This should prove to be a very informative evening, so don't forget the date. TUESDAY, MAY 1st, 8 P.M., SOCIAL HALL OF THE CENTER.

Join a Committee!

Until now, the Hebrew Committee and English Committee of the Yeshiva consisted of men of the community. Great strides have been accomplished by these groups, but as with every group that has a purpose and ideal they feel that the goal and ideal could be attained faster and better if other interested parents joined with them in this endeavor. At this time additional men have been asked to join these committees and women of the P.T.A. have also been asked. Up to date. Mrs. Mollie Sultan, Mrs. Sophie Tawil and Mrs. Shirley Antoky have become part of the English Committee.

Any man or woman anxious to help these groups, please contact either Mr. Isaac Gindi. Chairman of the Board of Directors, or Mrs. Miriam Cohen. Chairman of the P.T.A.

Yeshivah Students Excel

The students of our school, second grade through eighth, were given a battery of tests last month. This battery is also given to studens in the Public School System of New York City. The children were tested in arithmetic and reading. The results are most gratifying in that they show that the classes have made progress in those areas. In fact, several classes did far better than was expected.

In the Hebrew Department, a specialist in geography of Israel meets with our eighth grade once a week to inform the students on the geography of ancient and modern Israel. Latest teaching techniques and slides are used to make this subject a very interesting one.

Happy Birthday

David Ades
Isace Ades
Isace Betesh
Mark Bresin
Arnold Cohen
Emily Cohen
Elliot Dweck
Isace Franco
Mitchell Gemal
Helene Weinstein

Marc Gemal Nancy Harary Anna Kassin Eli Laniado Teddy Serure Madeline Shabot Abraham Sasson Isacc Sutton Danny Tawil

Bar-Mitzvah--Seymour Escava

Health and Nutrition

"Cooky" Sonja Schiffman

Nutrition is the study of how foods after they are swallowed influence your system. Food is taken into the body to furnish energy, to build tissue and to regulate the body processes. The energy nutrients are sugar and starches, fats, and protein. The tissue builders include proteins, minerals and water. The body regulators include minerals, vitamins and water.

Nutritions is a very young subject. In fact only since the 2nd world war have Governmental Departments begun to realize the great importance of this matter, especially for the children of our nation. Parents should understand that nutrition is but one phase of achieving health. Adequate diet, sufficient rest and sleep, suitable work, play and recreation help them to become healthy individuals. We want Parents to realize the importance of the proper handling and cooking of food to preserve its nutritive values. Children with nutritional deficiencies can easily be help with the proper and at the same time, most tasteful food, instead of forcing them to swallow unpalatable dishes. There is no sense in giving children food they do not like. Therefore there should be two standards in selecting food for children, a--it should be delicious, b-it should build their health.

Unfortunately, there is a lot of inaccurate information about nutrition. It so often happens, that people brag about their high protein diet, while in fact when checked, their intake of protein is one third of that recommended by the National Research Council. Since the child acquires his food habits early in life, the shock will assume the responsibility of helping parents gain an understanding of selecting and preparing a suitable diet. The school has the obligation through the noun lunch and afternoon snack, and of proving careful guidance so that they may acquire good food habits for their future life.

Independence Day In Israel

By Rabbi David Bitton

Through the haze of the past and in retrospect we find a bright star glittering—it is the day when the big news came. "Unto us a child was born"-The Ancient Infant, the State of Israel. The 5th day of Iyar, 1948. Joy crept into our hearts and tossed tears to our eves. We lived to see what our great ones of the past didn't see. We lived with our souls in Israel watching this new-born accomplish unbelievable great and numerous tasks in her first years of growing un. We watched and prayed: For our joy was the happiness of a worrying parent for his child, for the difficulties and pains of this cruel world.

With amazing effort and vitality Israel grew up to be a youngster, 8 years old. She did more than what was expected; she developed brighter, healthier and more handsome than any of her lovers could have ever dreamed of. She has been happy and proud. She has been—until recently. Her outstanding record brought her enemies as well as friends. It brought her sad danger instead of a joyous secure tomorrow.

This developing child is barred from sunshine and is threatened by being barred from even more.

Your Eighth Birthday is here Israel, two weeks after Passover, the birthday of your Sons, the nation of Israel. All this is not a mere coincidence. It is the way of history to tell you about things of the past in order to assure you of the victories of the future. Happy Birthday to you and Many Prosperous Years in which all danger and heartachr is a bad dream of the past.

Yeshiva Children Help Bazaar

Under the supervision of the P.T.A. and Yeshiva staff, the children of the Yeshiva have organized a special Children's Contrihution Campaign for the big Bazaar, Each student will approach all the families on his block for donations of canned goods. A special section, the Yeshiva floor will be set aside to see how high a pile of cans the children can collect. The food collected will be placed in the kitchen and food booth in the Bazaar. An excellent lesson in communal responsibility for our own children.

Inquiring Photographer

QUESTION: Who is your favorite Baseball player?



Barbara Shamah — 2nd Grade — I like Duke Snider, center fielder for the Dodgers, because he made four home runs in the World Series last year which helped the Dodgers become the World Champs. Last year at the Polo Grounds Monte Irvin hit a ball over the fence in the center field, and Duke Snider leaped up, caught the ball, and robbed Irvin of the Home Run, and helped win the game for the Dodgers.



Gary Menaged—1st Grade—I like Babe Ruth and Micky Matnel because they both hit a lot of home runs. Micky Mantel hit the longest home run which went out to the third bleachers. Babe Ruth helped organize baseball for boys, and today there's a league for boys named after him.



Erwin Cohen—8th Grade—My favorite baseball player is Micky Mantel because he is a terrific outfielder and I can always depend on him for a hit when the Yanks are losing. He's one of the fastest runners in the American League and was one of the players in the All-Star Game.



Victor Didia—6th Grade—My favorite is Willy Mays, center fielder for the Giants. I like the way he catches a ball. Last year he hit the most home runs of both leagues. He has 51 home runs to his credit.



Fred Chazanoff — 7th Grade — My favorite player is Whitey Ford. He won two out of the three winning games of the Series by the Yanks, and also won the pennant for them. He was one of the pitchers in the All-Star Game for the American League.



Barry Gordon—7th Grade—I like Yogi Berra because he is the least "strike-out" man, and he's because he was "struck-out" the least, and he's the most valuable catcher in the American League. Last year in one of the night games—the Yankees were losing with two out, man on first, Berra hit a home run. That was the game.

Photos Coutresy By Marboro Studios

Anecdote

When an old Rahbi was asked why God made only two people, Adam and Eve, he replied, "So that nobody can say. 'I came from better stock than you do.'"

Treas. of Sermon Illustr.

Cheery-Chatter

Well, it seems our Passover holidays has offiushered in our long-awaited season, 'Spring''-For awhile there, it looked as if it might not make it-However, in Mrs. Klass' 2nd grade, preparations are being made for their 'Spring Unit." The pupils are requested to bring in cheese boxes (remember those?) in which seeds will be planted so that the children can observe the process of their growth. . . . Mrs. Klass would like to extend Special thanks from herself and the class to Mrs. Norma Gindi, who has performed so ably and with so much interest, in taking over the reading lessons once a week. Also Mrs. Klass wishes to inform our community that any special event which could use advertisement will be done so-free of charge in the Brooklyn Daily, newspaper, thru the courtesy of her husband, who is affiliated with this newspaper. Lucky us, and Thank you, Mr. and Mrs. Klass.

Our first graders are feeling quite important after having just completed their "Alef-Bet" Hebrew Books. They will celebrate by taking a trip to Prospect Park. . . Congratulations to Elliot Serure and Morris Gindi for being elected President of their English and Hebrew classes respectively. Miss Wolfson, their teacher, claims "they're both natural born leaders."

In our 3-1 grade—Congratulations to Harvey Barry for winning the "Cooperations Award and Marc Braha, for winning the Cooperation Award in Fehruary and to Morris Ashear and Samuel Menaged for winning the "Clean Club Award." This class came in second to Mrs. Blanks' class in turning in 100 per cent Completions Dental Notes and feel quite proud for having done so—and rightly so. . . .

In our 3-2 class, the children are working on a Community Diarama in which special emphasis is given to local points of interest. . . A model of "Our Town," this should be something to see—

. . . Winners of this class's Arithmetic Bee are Eddie Sutton, David C. Cohen and Sonny Natkin—Good work boys!!!

And now for news of our graduates, the 8th graders... Their Year Book is going "full steam ahead" but they are out, eagerly looking for ads and would heartily welcome any help in that direction... "Fascinating" was the word one pupil had for the great Persian poem. "Sehrab and Rustum" translated into English hy Matthew Arnold, which they are in the midst of studying. But even graduates, need diversion from their studies and what better release than the workshops where they are busily working on lamps and baseball games.

Every class has a project, and this is true of the 5th graders too. . . . They are finishing their Middle West program and for its review Book Reports and Maps will be submitted.

In Closing, Special mention must be made for the heautiful and thrilling Seder Services which the children conducted just hefore the Passover Holidays. The songs especially were sung with much gusto and the mothers who attended were quite impressed. . . . Cooky, deserves our deepest Thanks for the lovely table deparations and delicious meal that was served. . . .

Women's Health Club

Monday, April 9, marked the start of the Women's Health Club unit. The group will be meeting regularly every Monday night through the months of April, May and June. If you're a Teen or Young Adult and need some exercise, this is for you. Under the able direction of our leader, Miss Ellen Miller, the group will participate in Calisthenics, Tumbling, Self-Strengthening exercises, Steam Room and other activities, Join your friends for a good health inducing " session." Remember every Monday at 8:30 P.M.

For Art Enthusiasts

Do you feel the creative urge? Do you need different ways of expressing yourself? Do you like the feel of a brush between your fingers? Are you free Monday nites? Then come down to the Center and join the group of Teens, Young Adults, and Adults that started Monday, April 9th. You don't have to be a professional. You have to be curious and willing to try something you might not have tried before. If you're past the beginner stage you can start developing your techniques and style. Our instructor Mr. Arnold Singer is well qualified to guide, help and teach you. The course fee is \$10.00 for 10 sessions and we've just started. So call or come down, in any event-

Juniors Go to Circus

Sunday afternoon, April 15, 1956-A day they will remember. Two bus loads with 80 smiling and exuberant youngsters and 10 leaders took off at 12:30 P.M. for a trip to the Barnum and Bailey Ringling Bros. Circus now appearing at Madison Square Garden. Whisked away in streamlined luxurious buses, the group made the most of a comfortable ride by singing, shouting and enjoying the scenery. "Hey did you see the Fat Lady," or "Boy look at him swallow those Swords," or "Gee I don't know where to look first," or "What circle are you watching," were all blended with the excited reactions of youngsters having the time of their lives. Oh yes, there was plenty of Ice Cream, Candy, and assorted Goodies available for our Junior purchasing set. The trip home was buzzing and humming with chatter, laughter and delightful conversation about everything that happened. It was a great treat for all and another successful Junior Program sponsored by the Magen David Community Center.

Clear Your Dates

Too often members of our community schedule their family affairs, when other community events or family affairs have been scheduled. Conflicts in dates reduces the attendance and enjoyment on all affairs that are held on the same day.

In order to reduce the number of conflicting affairs, the Center has set up a special calendar of events and affairs. If you are planning a family celebration, call the Center and let them put it on their Games will take place at P.S. calendar. Check with the Center 215 from 11-1 and 1-3 and also to discover whether there are con- at Seth Low Jr. H.S. from 12:30flicting affairs. Ask for Carl 2:30. Watch your favorites in ac-Lampner, BE 6-6587.

Teen Doings

Success is becoming a synonym for Teen Affairs at the Center. In succession our teens responded very favorably to a Native Talent Show, an Inter Center Teen Hoe Down and a Square Dance. It proves that Teens can and do organize themselves to develop interesting and enjoyable

ON TAP FOR THE NEXT TWO MONTHS Teen Age Forum-The Syrian & Non-Syrian in the Community

Teen Outing & Field Day-Clove Lake Park Teen Dance-Mid Spring Festival

Teen Hay Ride-Hay & Horses

Dates for these events will be determined in the very near future by the Teen Council.

Junior Teens

For some reason or other Monday night seems to be a popular evening for all kinds of groups be it Dramatics, Art, Health Club or Teen & Young Adult Council meetings. The Junior Teens however is the group that has priority privileges in the Canteen. Since Bowling has been introduced as part of the regular activity, many of the boys and girls have been racking up very respectable scores that means over 100. With a little more time, they'll be giving the Teens real competition. In addition we've seen some very fine dancing exhibitions ranging from Fox Trot to Cha Chas.

If you're a Junior Teen who has been missing out on all the activities, make certain that your next Monday night stop is at the Center at 7:00 P.M. sharp. Remember please call or come in if you have not been receiving your Junior Teen

Nursery School Notes

If you're a parent of a Pre-School youngster, and have a free afternoon, we would suggest you visit our Nursery School. We say this with feeling and pride. Should you visit with us you would notice many activities, different expressions, intense absorption, and a relaxed healthy atmosphere. Our new teacher. Mrs. Evelyn Pinter has a way with the youngsters that sets the mood for a warm healthy experience. We have added much in the way of materials such as tables, chairs and other items, designed specifically for your youngsters. We know they are gaining from the experience. Do you?

Softball Tournament Underway

The old familiar cry "Play Ball" will sound for the five Young Adult teams involved in the annual Young Adult Softball Tournament, Sunday, April 15, 1956.

The 5 Teams, namely the Celtics, CCC'S, Dolphs, Club 69's and the Montereys will be competing for trophies to be awarded at the conclusion of the Tourna-

tion every Sunday.

Daily Minyan at the Center

The Center Congregation is happy to announce that the attendance each morning at the Daily Minyan instituted since last Hanukah, has grown steadily.

The services which begin at 7:15 A.M. sharp attract both young and old. The average duration of the services is 30 minutes; on Mondays and Thursdays 40

In Charge

Mr. Hiam Levy of 2060 66th Street is now in charge of the Money Tray (SENEET-IL-TOOR) for all new born baby

Bowling Bulletins

Recently Juniors, Junior Teens and Young Adults have been bombarding the Center Bowling Alleys in their efforts to raise their accumulated scores in the current Bowling Tournament. The Tournament is open to boys and girls in all divisions. Prizes will be awarded April 15, 1956 for the highest accumulated scores.

INDIVIDUAL HIGH SCORES FOR THE WEEK OF APRIL 3 Billy Mizrahi - Young Adult -174

Jesse Salem-Teen Ager-202 Cal Haddad Junior Teen-123 Marcia Dweck-Teen Ager-104

We're still open for Junior boys and girls who haven't made their bids. FEES:

> First Line \$.35 Second Line \$.20

Special Teen Age **Bowling Tournament**

A Teen Age Bowling Tournament will get underway soon on Wednesday evenings. Tournament activities will start promptly at 8:30 P.M. Teams will be co-ed. The following have already signed up: Paulette Ashkenazie, Marie Beyda, Gina Bijou, Sally Ashear, Bobbi Platin, Sandy Laniado, Muriel Blanco, Billy Mizrahi, Bob Matalon, Joe Mansour, Murray Dweck, Jim Ashkenazie, Fred & Morris Dweck.

Club Esquire Sponsors Lecture Series

Wednesday evening, February 29, the Club Esquire program committee sponsored the first of a series of educational lectures on the subject of "Marriage and Sex."

The principal speakers were Dr. Irving Nachamie, Obstetrician & Gynecologist, Mrs. Yadwica Judd, Marriage Counselor and Rabbi Abraham B. Hecht, Spiritual Leader of the Center, Mr. Nat Schweke served as moderator. The lecture was attended by some 75 people, namely young couples and refreshments were served by the charming hostesses of the Club Esquire.

Both the Speakers and audience enjoyed an entertaining and informative evening. The next lecture on "The Problems of Child Upbringing" will take place in May and will feature three outstanding specialists in this field. Further notices will be sent out in the near future.

Sunday Morning Services 8:30 A.M

An average of 40 to 50 people attend services each Sunday morning at the Center Congregation it was reported by Rabbi A. Hecht, spiritual leader.

Sponsorship of the breakfasts which include the purchasing, preparing, and serving of food, is under the devoted leadership of the president of the Center congregation, Mr. Jack Abady. He is assisted by Messrs. Charles Ashkenazie, Joseph Safdieh, Sam Ash, Abe Shamah, Meyer Helale and others.

The main feature of attraction at the breakfast is a guest speaker. Outstanding Rabbis, Civic leaders, and communal workers are invited to speak. Make it a date for next Sunday morning at 8:30.

Milestones

MARRIAGES

Bernice Dweck to Isaac Salem ENGAGEMENTS

- 1. Corrinne Mintz to Dave Shabbott
- 2. Sarah Esses to Zeke Mizrahi
- 3. Laura Shama to Ralph Betesh
- 4. Grace Haffas to Moe D. Gindi
- 5. Paulette Mansour to Victor Rishty
- 6. Paula Mansour to Herbert Lupka

BAR MITZVAHS

1. Mr. & Mrs. Isaac Escava son Seymore—April 18

BIRTHS

- Mr. and Mrs. Joe Shalom— Moses
- 2. Mr. and Mrs. Charles Harary
 —Joel
- Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Serure— Elliot
- 4. Mr. and Mrs. David Gindi-Morris Stephen
- 5. Mr. and Mrs. Al Anteby—Edward
- 6. Mr. and Mrs. James Missry— Hyman Victor
- 7. Mr. and Mrs. Ben Rishty—Sol
- 8. Mr. and Mrs. Seymour Schwecky—Andrea

Girls Classes Sunday 11:00 A.M.

A most worthwhile project initiated some two months ago at the Center, is the sponsorship of classes for girls between the ages of 6 and 9.

The classes meet regularly every Sunday morning from 11:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M. and are conducted by a gifted pedagogue Mrs. Sarah Rosengarten, a licensed teacher with many years of experience at the Beth Jacob School for Girls and other institutions. The program consists of Bible stories, games, arts and crafts, Israeli songs and dances, holiday celebrations, laws and customs. Call BE 6-6587.

If you have any marriages, engagements, bar mitzvahs or births that you wish to have included in Milestones, write them on a post card and mail to Milestones c-o Magen David Community Center, 34 Avenue P, Brooklyn 4, N. Y. or telephone them in to the Center office at BEnsonhurst 6-6587. A \$2 charge will be made.

ES 5-7651

LIEBERMAN'S BAKE SHOP

SHOMER-SHABAT
Under New Management
JOS. FEIGENBAUM
Specializing in Finest Quality of
PARVE CAKES
709 KINGS HIGHWAY

ES. 5-2392

MANUFACTURERS OF DUNGAREES

2316 CONEY ISLAND AVENUE DUNGAREES - HUSKIES a Specialty

JULIE'S WALK-RITE SHOES

Children's Shoe Specialists
1613 KINGS HIGHWAY

P.T.A. NEWS AND VIEWS

Magen David Community Center 50 Avenue P. Brooklyn 4, N. Y. Return Postega Guaranteed Non-Profit Org. U. S. POSTAGE P a i d BROOKLYN, N. Y. Parmit No. 5283

Mr. Abraham Shalo 6010-22nd Ave. Brooklyn 4, N. Y.

GINDI TELEVISION SERVICE

For Highest Quality Service
IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT
Starting February 1st
New Phone: CL 2-B937
Naw Address:
1665 OCEAN AVENUE
Same Service
ABE M. GINDI

ASK FOR

MILLERS STRICTLY KOSHER CHEESE

MUENSTER
BRICK
SWISS
AMERICAN
BEST QUALITY ONLY

BE 6-8959

Est. 1928

Marboro Photo Studio

6808 BAY PARKWAY BROOKLYN, N. Y. Weddings, Bar Mitzvehs, Etc.

BE 6-6674 We Call and Deliver

SUSSWEIN CLEANERS & DYERS

SAME DAY SERVICE

ES 6-9705

GARDEN BAKERY, Inc.

46B AVENUE P
Specializing in all kinds of
Cakes for every occasion.
Only finest quality ingredients used in our products.

R and A

KOSHER MEATS & POULTRY

IB AVENUE O (Near Say Parkway) Your Friendly Neighborhood Butcher FREE DELIVERY You Ring—We Bring We Kosher & Grind Your Meat

& Poultry

THE CITY SAVINGS BANK OF BROOKLYN

Bay Parkway Office BAY PARKWAY & 67th ST.

Lafayette Avenue Office
3 LAFAYETTE AVENUE

Member Federal Deposit Ins. Corp.

NA 8-2444

Compliments of

HARRY GEIER & SONS

I304 AVENUE J
Brooklyn, N. Y.
KOSHER PRIME MEATS
&
POULTRY
Free Delivery

ESplanada 5-8879 - 8880

Orders Promptly Delivered

L. HOROWITZ & SON

The Finest in Kosher Meat and Pouttry 710 KINGS HIGHWAY Brooklyn, N. Y.

CL 9-5149

PERFECTION ROASTED COFFEE

TURKISH Roasted Daily 1775 — 61st STREET

BE 6-4352

SOLOMON RIVIN, O.D. Optometrist

EYE EXAMINATIONS
FITTING OF GLASSES
6806 BAY PARKWAY

DR. K. M. ROSENBERG

DENTIST

6705 BAY PARKWAY 8rookiyn 4, N. Y. BEachview 2-4519

DEwey 9-0852-53

DAMES AND DOLLS HAIR DESIGNERS

1703 Kings Highway • Brooklyn, N. Y.
A Complete Beauty Service
Free Makeup Consultant—ELECTROLOGIST

LAG B'OMER AFFAIR

MAGEN DAVID TALMUD TORAH
2025 · 67th Street • Brooklyn, N. Y.
SATURDAY EVENING, APRIL 28th, 1956
Refreshments Services Will Be Conducted Free Admission